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Draft Minutes May 2020

.

Salford Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on the internet (Zoom)
on Tuesday, 12 May, 2020, at 7.30pm
Present:  Cllrs N. Hill (Chairman),  S. McBride (Vice-Chairman), R. Caldin, Mr. N. Colston, and H. McGlynn, and Mrs C. Ross (Clerk).
1. Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman

Cllr Hill was elected Chairman, proposed by Cllr McBride and seconded by Cllr McGlynn.  Cllr McBride was relinquishing Chairmanship after two years in office and was elected Vice-Chairman, proposed by Cllr Hill and seconded by Cllr McGlynn.
2. Acceptances of Office

Acceptances of Office would be signed as soon as practically possible.  

3. To note apologies for absence

Apologies were received from County Councillor Hilary Biles.
4. To receive Declarations of Interest

There were no Declarations of Interest.
5. To approve the minutes of the last meeting held on 10 March 2020

The minutes of the last meeting were approved and would be signed as soon as possible.
6. To note the matters arising from the last meeting

(a)  Mr Morgan Stevens had been contracted to cut the grass around the village and had done 2 cuts and strimmed.  It was agreed to pay him £150.47 which included petrol for the mower; however, as his invoice had not been received in time for the agenda it would be formally approved at the next meeting.  It was agreed that strimming was not necessary on each occasion.
(b) The re-seeding of the verge in Chapel Lane was delayed for the moment due to the works being done by Gigaclear in the village.  
(c) The meeting with the Highways representative to discuss the area on the left-hand side of Chapel Lane had also been delayed for the same reason as item (b).
(d) The street lights in Cooks Lane and at the bottom of Roses Lane remained out; both had been reported.  Potholes near the pub had been reported, and a new sign for Chapel Lane requested.  
7. Finance

(a) To note the end of year summary 2019-20 and current situation
The balance carried over at the start of this financial year was £5697.  

(b) To approve the Annual Return Sections 1 and 2 including the Annual Governance Statement 
The internal audit had been carried out, and the Annual Return and Annual Governance Statements were approved and would be signed as soon as possible. 

(c) To certify the Parish Council as exempt from external audit  
The Certificate of Exemption from external audit was approved and would be signed as soon as possible.
(d) To carry out the annual review of the Clerk’s salary
The Clerk’s salary was in line with local government salary scales and would remain at £2860 per annum. 

(e) To discuss and approve this year’s insurance cover 
The Council’s insurance was due for renewal at the beginning of June.  The initial quote was for £460.96 from Hiscox, a significant increase on last year’s figure, and the Clerk was asking for other quotes.  It was agreed to agree a figure by email consultation with Councillors before the next meeting.
(f) To review and approve the current Risk Assessment, Financial Regulations, and Standing Orders  
These were approved. The Clerk would be revising the Standing Orders shortly and inserting a protocol to cover virtual meetings. 

(g) To approve the following payments:

· £40 to Information Commissioner’s Office (Data Protection)

· £14.39 (£2.40 VAT) to Zoom on a monthly basis for the purpose of holding virtual meetings, to last for the duration of the lockdown.  

8. To discuss the COVID-19 epidemic and the village response 
The coronavirus lockdown had started just after the March meeting.  A volunteer group had been set up to help needy and vulnerable residents, but so far had hardly been used.  A village email group was sending useful information out and so far had 62 addresses.  The playground had had to be taped off and the Villager Bus Service had temporarily stopped.
9. To discuss planning application 20/00927/HHD: Mr J Bloor, Salford Manor Estate: Alterations to block up existing first floor window in West (side) elevation 

The Parish Council had no comments to make.
10. To note the current state of the playground and agree 2020 inspection  
There was some discusson as to whether the RoSPA inspection was necessary this year, as the playground was temporarily closed.  It was agreed to wait for them to contact us and decide what to do at that stage.
11. To discuss any other business  
· A resident wanted to discuss the possibility of making a grass verge a parking space, and the Chairman would investigate.
· A resident had reported that disorderly noises, like drunken lads, had been heard going along the Worcester Road in the early hours of Sunday morning.
· The County Council had cut four trees down in the village without prior notice.  The Clerk would investigate.
· Cllr McBride was unhappy about the green broadband box planted right outside the village hall by Gigaclear, which had not been mentioned to him when he had walked round the village some months ago with the Gigaclear representative.  The Clerk would contact the works supervisor.
12. To note the date of next meeting:  9  June 2020

The meeting closed at 8.35pm.

Signed      ……………………………                              Date        ……………………
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